
Annual Meeting 

  Date:  March 28, 2024 
Time:  5:00 p.m. 

Place: Virtual Annual Meeting 
Please join my meeting from your computer, tablet, or smartphone. 

https://meet.goto.com/420028453 
Dial in using your phone:  (224) 501-3412

Access Code: 420-028-453 

Agenda 

Call to Order 

Roll Call and Determination of Quorum 

Welcome to Attendees 

2023 Annual Meeting Minutes 

Old Business 

New Business 
Performance Report 
Supervisory Committee Report 
Report of Officials      

Adjournment 

https://meet.goto.com/420028453
tel:+12245013412,,420028453


       infirstfcu.org 
  703.914.8700 / 54986.0652  

The Annual Meeting of the InFirst Federal Credit Union was called to order by Chair of the Board Alan D. Rothenberg on 
Thursday, March 23, 2023, at 5:02 p.m. via Webinar. The meeting is being held virtually because of the CDC guidelines 
related to the Coronavirus. Also attending were Board members Lynn Ross, Secretary; Arthur Scrutchins, Vice Chair, and 
Bette Cabot; Supervisory Committee member, Sara Rearden; Chief Executive Officer, Mark Hudzik; Executive 
Administrative Assistant, Patricia Irwin; Chief Financial Officer, Carolyn Inscoe; Chief Growth Officer, Michael Mutchler; 
Steve Davitt, Chief Innovation Officer; Tameka Murphy, Chief Experience Officer and more than 15 additional Credit 
Union members were in attendance.  A total of more than 15 people attended the meeting, constituting a quorum.   

Ms. Irwin moved, and Ms. Inscoe seconded, that the minutes of the March 24, 2022, Annual Meeting be approved. The 
motion carried.  

There was none.  

Mr. Hudzik addressed the current situation in the banking environment to reassure the membership of the Credit 
Union’s stability and financial viability. He provided an overview of the Credit Union’s 2021 highlights and performance. 
The annual report was also sent to members electronically. 

The Supervisory Committee Report was available for distribution to all attendees. 

Ms. Cabot reported that in 2023, there are two (2) Directors up for re-election, and one resignation from the Board. 
Since there are two directors running for the two Board positions and one resignation, no election was held this year. 
Two positions will be filled by Dr. Lynn Ross and Mr. Arthur Scrutchins. In 2022 the Board amended the Bylaws to 
increase the number of the Board from 5 to 7 members.  The three new members of the Board are Audrey Duchesne, 
George Spindell, and Nega Teshome. 

A member asked about the status of Quicken, which was available to members historically when they downloaded 
account information. It was decided to no longer provide this service because of the small number of users.  

The next annual meeting for 2024 will be held on the fourth Thursday, March 28, 2024. Mr. Scrutchins moved and Ms. 
Cabot seconded, that the meeting adjourn. The meeting was adjourned at 5:12 p.m.      

Respectfully submitted, 

__________________________ 
Lynn C. Ross, Secretary 
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